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	City of Rochester, New Hampshire

                  Building, Zoning & Licensing Dept.
31 Wakefield Street * Rochester, NH 03867

(603) 332-3508 * Fax (603) 509-1912
Web Site: www.rochesternh.net



MINUTES OF THE ROCHESTER ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

MEETING OF June 10, 2015
(Approved July 8, 2015)

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers.

Roll Call:

Roll call was taken with the following members present:
Members Present




    
Members Excused
Ralph Torr, Chair




    
Leo Brodeur, Alternate
Robert Gates







Robert Goldstein





Members Absent
Randy Lavallee





Lawrence Spector, Vice Chair
Fidae Azouri, Alternate


Also present:  Jim Grant, Director of Building, Zoning & Licensing
                       Karen L. Grenier, Building, Zoning & Licensing Secretary
These minutes are the legal record of the meeting and are in the format of an overview of the Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting.  It is neither intended nor is it represented that this is a full transcription.  A recording of the meeting is on file in the Planning & Development Office for a limited time for reference purposes.  It may be copied for a fee.

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes of May 13, 2015 were reviewed. Mr. Gates moved to accept the minutes as written, Mr. Goldstein seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.
The Chair asked if members had any conflict with tonight’s cases.  There were no conflicts.  The Chair stated the five members present would be voting on the cases this evening. 
Mr. Gates moved to grant a continuance for Case 2015-11 to the July 8th Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting as requested by the applicant Omer Croteau.  Mr. Goldstein and

Mr. Azouri unanimously seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by the voting members.
New Cases:
2015-15  Application by Mitchell Brulotte for a Variance to allow his deck closer to the rear lot line than what is allowed in the Residential Two Zone. 

This request is according to the City’s Zoning Ordinance, Article 42, Section 19,

Table 19-A
Location:
6 Lantern Lane

                  
Map 215A Lot 12 Blk 63, Residential 2 Zone

Mr. Brulotte approached the podium, signed in and read the five criteria.  Mr. Brulotte also stated the extension of the deck was on the rear setback.  The rear yard on Mr. Brulotte’s property abuts the common area in the development.  Everyone has small lots in this development therefore, he is trying to make an area pleasurable to use as a family.  
The Chair asked if the board members had any questions.  No one did.  The Chair asked if anyone in the audience had any questions and there was no one present but the applicants. The Chair asked for the city comments.  Mr. Grant said he really had no comments.  He concurred as the applicant stated the side lot goes towards the common area; the City Manager also had no comments to this case.  Mr. Goldstein made a motion to waive the requirement for the need of a certified site plan.  Mr. Gates seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by the voting members.  The Chair closed the public hearing portion of the meeting and the board members worked on the criteria sheets.
Mr. Gates made a motion to approve the variance as requested for the following reasons: The variance will not be contrary to the public interest because:  It will not increase congestion in the streets. The spirit of the ordinance is observed because: It will not negatively impact health and the general welfare.  

If granted, the benefit to this individual applicant outweighs any harm to the community as a whole. The value of surrounding properties will not be diminished because: It will not generate levels of noise, light, activity or traffic that are 
significantly different from that which currently exists.
Mr. Lavallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by the voting members.

Mr. Grant advised that if anyone is directly aggrieved by this project they have thirty calendar days from today to appeal.  Mr. Grant stated to come in and apply for a building permit, but he advised if the applicant started before the thirty days he does so at his own risk.
Mr. Goldstein suggested for the record to make a motion and vote on the request to withdraw case 2015-14.
Mr. Gates stated in regards to case 2015-14 they have requested the case be withdrawn.          Mr. Gates motioned to approve the request of withdrawal.  Mr. Lavallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.  
The Chair asked if there was any other business, he stated none.  Mr. Gates made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Lavallee seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by roll call vote of the members present. 
Respectfully submitted,
Karen L. Grenier, Building, Zoning & Licensing Secretary
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